EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Thursday 14th November 2019 at 7.00pm in the Harness Room at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 	      
Present:	Mr Paul Pinnock (Chairman)
	Mr Matthew Barnes (Vice Chairman)
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	Mrs Annie Lovelass
	
In attendance:	Liz Maidment (Clerk)



19/20/047    Public Participation Period
	No members of the public were in attendance
19/20/048    Apologies
                     Apologies were received from Cllr Weld, Unitary Cllr Miller and Unitary Cllr Wharf
19/20/049    Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
                     None
19/20/050   Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 10th September
It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 10th September were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by Cllr Pinnock
19/20/051  Unitary Councillor Report
a) The monthly report was circulated via email. It was agreed to print out copies of the report for the Parish Councillors who do not have access to the internet.
b) All decision making is currently on hold due to purdah.
19/20/052   Planning Applications, Planning appeals or Tree Works
	None received.
19/20/053  Highways and Footpaths 
a) Bypass update
Cllr Pinnock attended the MOD Community Liaison meeting and raised the subject of the bypass. The Commanding Officer explained that it was not an area of his
responsibility.
b) Deer Signage
                     The Clerk sent an email to Cllr Miller explaining the need for the horse signage to be 	replaced by a deer warning sign. There has been no update as yet and the Clerk will send 	a follow up email.
c) The vegetation has been cut back around the sign opposite St Mary’s, the Chair is under the impression that the Estate undertook the work rather than Highways. They have also cut back the brambles coming over the wall opposite Lindens. It was commented upon that there are still two big brambles near the telegraph poles. 
d) There has not been any news on when the walk around the village with the Highway Officers will take place. Action:  The Clerk will email Cllr Miller to find out more details as it is important to have a representative from the Parish Council present at the meeting.
e) The Clerk will ask Cllr Miller for an update on the house which was discussed at the previous meeting.
f) The footpath exit near the phone box has been cleared by the council.
19/20/054   Telephone Kiosks
	There has been no update regarding the painting of the kiosks and it will now be delayed until the Spring. The Library will be officially opened on Sunday 17th November by East Lulworth’s oldest resident. Photographs of the event will be sent to the Estate’s marketing department.
19/20/055    Broadband
	        There are currently no updates, but people are still encouraged to register their interest at 			        Wessex Internet.
19/20/056    Camp Bestival
a) Cllr Pinnock attended the Safety Advisory Group meeting. As a whole, East Lulworth residents are pleased with the way this year’s festival was organised especially as the whole event was contained within the Wall. It was noted that there were incidents of speeding during the festival.
b) Next year’s event will take place between 30th July to 2nd August. The set up will commence on Monday 13th July and most HGV movements will start on Monday 20th. Everything will be completely of site by Tuesday 11th August. The plan is to contain the festival within the park walls again and they will not use the land behind the pub or the football pitch.
19/20/57     Correspondence
a)  Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report. Noted.
b)  Fwd: Police Liaison Committee. The collective view is that the use of 30mph bin   	stickers is not supported. Noted.
c) Winter Season 2019/20 - Dorset Highways - Salt bins & Dumpy bags. Dorset 	Highways will be initially filling your grit bins for free – both community and strategic. 	This will start from the 1st October 2019. Noted.
d) Record of Decisions Local government Meeting Bovington 24 Sept. The issue of the bypass was raised by Cllr Pinnock. Noted.
e) Dorset Coast Forum Enews October 2019. The annual Dorset Coast Forum Meeting is on Thursday 21st November at the Lighthouse in Poole. Noted.
f) Camp Bestival 2019 Debrief - residents meeting 5 November. This took place between 18:00 and 19:30hrs. Noted.
g) Town and Parish Council Climate Emergency Advice Seminar. On 19 November, Low Carbon Dorset will be holding a town and parish climate emergency advice seminar. It will be held in South Walks House in Dorchester from 6pm to 9:15pm. Noted.
h) Fwd: 28 day consultation period for planning.  Email encourage attendees of the DAPTC AGM to vote in favour of a reversion to 28 days. Noted.
i) Temporary closure of part of the B3070, East Lulworth for a Remembrance Parade. The closure will take place on Sunday 10th November between 8:15 to 9:15am. Noted.

19/20/058 Consultations and New Items for Discussion
a) Dorset Council Community Lottery for Community Groups, Residents and Charities. 		Dorset Council is seeking the views of local residents, community groups and local 		charities on the proposal to run a Community Lottery for local good causes in the 			Dorset council area. The survey closed on Sunday 13th October. Noted.
b) West Purbeck Liaison Meeting. This will take place on Thursday 28th November 			between 7-9pm at the Bere Regis Primary School.
	Cllr Pinnock will attend this meeting.
c) Military Support to Remembrance Service Events: 10 Nov 2019. Information request   		on the Parish Council’s Public Liability Insurance (PLI) and road closure 				arrangements.
     The road was re-opened earlier than was advertised as it should have been closed 	until 09:15, but instead it was opened by 09:00. Next year’s parade will be    	discussed during next September’s meeting.

19/20/059  Finance
a) To note the following receipt
	The following receipt was noted
      Second half of Precept 			£1433.50
b) Payment Schedule.
It was proposed by Cllr Pinnock and seconded by Cllr Manuel that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	E Maidment

	000465


	214.94


	
	Salary Oct and Nov 19



	
	
	
	
	


 	      It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved
c) To consider a donation request from the St John Ambulance
It was agreed that it would be discussed at the end of the financial year.
.
19/20/060  Items for inclusion on next agenda
a) The tea parties went well and the Committee is looking for people to host next year’s events.  It is planned to have parties in May and September.
b) The quiz night has been scheduled for either 7th or 14th February and it will be held in the Shoot Room.
c) Cllr Manuel has obtained a quote for a brass plaque from a shop in Dorchester. The actual plaque would be £15 and the engraving will depend on the number of letters. It was proposed by Cllr Lovelass and seconded by Cllr Barnes to approve the purchase of the plaque for the maximum of £60. It was noted that the trunk will need to be treated.
19/20/061 Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday 21st January at 7pm 

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.33pm.
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